Mr. Louis G. Lower, Director, Municipal Auditorium, Kansas City, Missouri.

Dear Lou:

I was glad to have a talk with you last Saturday at the football game. I am confirming the fact that on the 5th of December Argentine High School will play Rockhurst High as a preliminary to the Kansas-Gardner Air Base game. And on the 11th of December Rockhurst High will play Ward High School.

I am writing to Father Luebke of Rockhurst High School, to Tom Dorney of Ward High School, and to Vice Principal Shankland of Argentine High School. As soon as I get a confirmation from these people I will communicate with you at once.

Lou, I am wondering if we could not make some arrangement where we could get a special ticket from you to be sold by the high schools only at the principal's office for these games, say 25¢ for the high school youngsters. Then give the high schools half of that and we would count the other half on gross sales for the auditorium. I do not believe that we will get a lot of high school youngsters, but we will have the attraction of the game and at the same time we will give the high schools an opportunity to make a little money. I believe the good will would be more than balanced by what we would get out of it. The idea of this sale would be that they would only be sold at the high schools. If the tickets were not bought at that time, and they came to the hall they would pay the regular price like anyone else.

write me and let me know what you think about this, and if you agree I believe we can have a fine crowd from the high school youngsters. Let me have your reaction.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH